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HILLTOP HERALD-APRIL 2022 
MONONA UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH  
 

THE EVOLVING CHURCH  
We have resumed worshipping in our sanctuary. We will continue to be cautious including 
wearing masks and social distancing. We encourage anyone with health issues or safety 
concerns to remain home and join in our virtual worship. If you have any questions, please 
contact the church office. 
 
If you wish to schedule a group or event at the church, inside or outside, please contact 
Kay for the updated building use guidelines and forms. The office is open and staffed 9am-
2pm, Monday through Friday. Pastor Paul and Mark are available for pastoral care both 
virtually and in-person for vaccinated individuals.  
 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
We are starting to plan for a summer Vacation Bible School and are looking for volunteers. If 
you are interest in helping in any way, please contact the church office. We need volunteers 
of all ages and skills, so don’t be shy! Our next meeting is Sunday April 10 after worship. 
 
 
 

SUMMER CAMPS 
WIUMCamps is pleased to announce that Summer Camp 2022 is open for registration! 
Summer camp can be a powerful place…our youth and families develop life-long friends, 
enjoy outdoor adventures, all while having time to reflect, renew and find their true identity 
in Christ.  
 
Invite a friend. Our camps are open to all. Register online at www.WIUMCamps.org. Also 
Monona UMC provides a camp scholarship for families. 
 
 

STEPHEN MINISTRY 
We are all facing different kinds of life challenges: 
 

• isolation and loneliness 
• anxiety over health 
• grief 
• juggling work, childcare and schooling responsibilities 
• financial strain or job loss 
• uncertainty about the future 

 
But you don't have to go through it alone! If you or someone you care about is experiencing 
difficulties like these, our Stephen Ministers are ready to listen, care, encourage and be there 
to offer support. You can find out more by calling Mark Buffat or Pastor Paul. 
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PASTOR’S COLUMN 
“Preparing for Easter! 
 
On Sunday, April 17th, we will celebrate Easter in our sanctuary. This will be an extra-special 
day since we have not had an Easter together since 2019. 
 
Easter matters to our faith and the spirit of Easter is in the air. Many local churches are 
already advertising their Easter services. Families are looking forward to being together. 
Easter dinner menus may be set.  
 
But before we celebrate the “Day of Resurrection,” I invite us to pay close attention to the 
final days of Lent and Jesus’ incredible love. 
 
On Palm Sunday (April 10th) we will remember Jesus entering Jerusalem with the crowds 
waving their palm branches, shouting, “Blessed is the King who comes in the name of the 
Lord.”   
 
We join Jesus and his disciples at the table for Maundy Thursday (7 P.M., April 14). Jesus 
will, once again, offer us the bread of life and the cup of salvation. 
 
During our noon Good Friday Service (April 15) we will hear again of Jesus’s death on the 
cross and how his followers feared that they lost everything. 
 
Then we will wake-up to the surprise of Easter Sunday. Death does not have the final word. 
“Christ is risen. Christ is risen indeed!” 
 
May these final days of Lent prepare us for our best Easter ever! 
 
  Pastor Paul  
 
 

BIBLE PASSAGES & THEMES  
10:00AM SERVICE  

April 3 – The Fifth Sunday in Lent 
 “Expensive Perfume”   John 12:1-8 
 

April 10 – Palm Sunday   
 “Welcoming Jesus”  Luke 19:28-40 
 
April 14 – Maundy Thursday 7pm Communion Service 
 “Dinner with the Disciples”  
 
April 15 – Good Friday at 12 Noon 
     “A Service of Prayer and Contemplation”  
 
April 17 – Easter Sunday 
 “An Idle Tale?”   Luke 24:1-12 
 
April 24 – The Second Sunday of Easter 
The Reverend Angie Utter will preach 
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PASTOR PAUL VACATION 
Pastor Paul will be on vacation Monday, April 18 through Sunday, April 24. If you have a 
pastoral need, please contact Mark Buffat (608-335-5063). 
 
 
 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 
Jewish Social Services 

Jewish Social Services is a nonprofit agency offering comprehensive assistance to people 
seeking to meet their basic needs. Jewish Social Services is a local beneficiary of the Jewish 
Federation of Madison, a partner agency of the United Way of Dane County, and a member of 
the Network of Jewish Human Service Agencies. Half of its funding comes from individual 
donors. Jewish Social Services serves everyone, regardless of religion or income level. 
 
Jewish Social Services in Madison – the past 4½ years, JSS’ Resettlement Team has resettled 
refugees and SIV recipients from countries all over the world, including Afghanistan, in the 
Dane County Area. To help them prepare for a possible increase in arrivals, and to help those 
who have already resettled in Madison from Afghanistan and other countries, the most 
helpful thing we can do is provide financial donations to JSS.  
 
Please consider supporting this fund to help the most vulnerable members of our community 
receive the resources they need during this challenging time. Please mark your check, or 
electronic giving “Jewish Social Services.” 
 
Thank you for your generous support of this mission.  
 
The MUMC Mission Team  
 
 
 

PRAY WITH MADISON AREA JAIL MINISTRY 
Join in prayer with MAJM & the Dane County community during Holy Week. 
 
In the Garden of Gethsemane, Jesus invited his disciples to, “Stay here and keep watch with 
me.” (Matthew 26:38)  
 
From Palm Sunday, April 10th through Easter Sunday, April 17th, we'll gather together 
in prayer for the common purpose of standing watch with Jesus, welcoming God’s will and 
presence in the deep places of need in Dane County.  
 
Thank you for being part of MAJM & this shared week of prayer. 
 
 

NO SUNDAY SCHOOL ON EASTER 
There will be no Sunday school on Easter morning, April 17. Please join us for worship at 
10:00am. 
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MUMC MEN’S GROUP 
All men of the church are invited to the Men's Club breakfast that will take place on 
Saturday, April 9 at 9:00 am at Monona Garden Restaurant 6501 Broadway. Come and 
enjoy great food and fellowship. 
 
 

HILLTOPPERS 
The Hilltoppers group will be meeting on Monday, April 11 at 11am in fellowship hall. I will 
see if I can get someone to make coffee for the meeting. If anyone wants to bring individually 
wrapped snacks, I am sure they would be appreciated. 
 
Our program will be presented by Pastor Paul Johnsen. I asked him about the subject matter 
for the meeting and he responded: “I will discuss modern day evangelism. (I will share the 
findings of my Doctor of Ministry thesis: Exploring the Effectiveness of Field-Preaching 
Evangelism in the United Methodist Church.) I hope this will be more interesting than it 
sounds.” 
 
I am sure it will be an interesting meeting. 
   Elgin Waugh 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY GARDEN PLOTS AVAILABLE 
Enjoy gardening? Enjoy meeting new people? We have both! We have a few plots available for 
the 2022 season. If you are interested contact Karelyn Hopkins or John Huston to reserve a 
plot. 
 
Karelyn: winstonkarelyn@charter.net  
John: john@hustondesign.com 
 
 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL - SUNDAYS 11:30am 
The Complete Gospels, both in-person and on Zoom continues through April 10. Join in the 
discussion of the Gospels that did not make it into the standard Bible. 
 
 

THANK YOU 
Dear Church Family, 
Thank you for all the warm caring and support you’ve given through the past weeks of 
treatment for lung cancer. You calls, cards and prayers give hope in this on-going journey. 
Many ask “What can I do?” The answer is to learn early warning signs of cancer and have 
your doctor check it out. Cancer found early is treatable / curable. 
   With great appreciation, Jean Van Dreel 
 
 

READ ‘EM & MEET 
The book club will meet on Sunday, April 24 at 2pm to discuss, The Silent Patient by Alex 
Michaelides at Lake Edge Lutheran (location change). Visitors and new members are 
always welcome to attend.  

mailto:winstonkarelyn@charter.net
mailto:john@hustondesign.com
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LEADING THE CHURCH THROUGH THE PANDEMIC WORLD 
April 30, 2022   -   10 am to 3 pm 

A workshop let by Kay Kotan, author of “Being the Church in a Post Pandemic World” 
 
What kind of church are you planning to be moving through and beyond the pandemic 
world?  Bring together a team of your leaders to experience this interactive workshop where 
you will create a Ministry Action Plan (MAP) to enact the needed game changing leadership 
strategies in your church. 
 
Kay Kotan will identify the eight game changing shifts leaders will need to make for the 
church to be vital in the coming years followed by 8 times for table discussions and 
planning. 
 
Kay Kotan is known throughout the country for her coaching, consulting, training, 
workshops and several books on church revitalization. 
 
Several of Monona UMC’s church leaders, along with Pastor Paul will be attending this 
workshop. You are invited to join in the Zoom link at church. Please contact the 
church office if you would like to be included in this timely discussion. There is no 
additional cost for you to join. 
 
 
 

WORSHIP VOLUNTEER SIGNUP 
We have created an online Volunteer Sign Up Genius listing with the volunteer jobs needed 
for worship each week. We would especially like to fill the ushers position. Please check your 
schedules and sign on using the link below. You can also send an email to the church office 
with your requested dates.  
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904094DA8AE22AB9-volunteer 
 
 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
We welcome donations of flowers for our altar on Sundays. If you would like to give flowers 
on a particular Sunday, please contact the church office or use the volunteer Sign Up Genius 
link found in this newsletter. Flowers may be dropped off on Fridays during office hours, 
9am-2pm or on Sunday mornings. Thanks for brightening up our worship space. 
 
 

OUR WEBSITE 
Check out our improving website: www.mononaunitedmethodistchurch.org 
• We have the recorded mini-service available for an online Worship experience as well as 
our in-person worship. Check our website for more information. 
• We have a Giving tab on our website to make a donation with your credit card or through 
your checking account. 
 
 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904094DA8AE22AB9-volunteer
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UNITED METHODIST WOMAN IS NOW 
UNITED WOMEN OF FAITH 

https://uwfaith.org 
 
United Methodist Women is now United Women in 
Faith! The move is part of a refreshing of the 
organization that includes a new logo and an array 
of new and improved programs to nurture current 

members and welcome new women to join to put their love in action on behalf of women, 
children, and youth. The new branding includes: 
 
-A new, easier to navigate website 
-A new “All-Access” National Membership Option 
-Soul Care Retreats 
-Innovations to Mission U 
 
“This is an exciting time for our organization!” said Harriett Jane Olson, CEO of United 
Women in Faith. “Looking back, we see the through lines for our organization—faith in God, 
love for each other and commitment to putting our faith into action supporting women, 
children, and youth. These commitments have been expressed in different ways at different 
times using different names, always calling women to world changing action. This 
combination of a new look, more accessible resources for members and new ways to 
participate, positions us for impact in our own journeys and in how we engage the world that 
God so loves.” 

 
UNITED WOMEN OF FAITH (UNITED METHODIST WOMEN)  

INFORMATION 
Friendship Circle - Wednesday, April 13, meet at 12:30pm at Second Harvest 
(2802 Dairy Dr, Madison 53718) to volunteer until 3:30pm. 
Faith Circle will meet on Thursday, April 14 at 1pm at the home of Anna Mae 
Wilken. Call Jan Wanek at 608-395-2433 with any questions. 

 
JAVA JIVE 

Adapted from the Equal Exchange Website 
 

When you own the land, you farm, you decide what to plant, when to harvest, and which 
maintenance methods to use. More importantly, you’re the one who controls your own 
livelihood. For Black farmers in the United States, land ownership is tied to freedom. But 
systematic racial discrimination has pushed many out of agriculture. Equal Exchange’s 
partners at New Communities, who supply our fair trade pecans, know the power of land — 
and these challenges — firsthand. They farm in southwest Georgia, in one of the poorest 
parts of the state. Over the organization’s fifty year history, these tenacious farmers have 
experienced more than their share of hardship and prejudice. Yet today, they are still 
farming and looking to the future. 
 
By 1910, Black people owned more that 14 million acres of land. Black farmers in the South 
played an important role in the Civil Rights Movement.  
 

But holding on to their acreage and turning a profit has proved to be an uphill battle. 
 
White dominance at all levels of government in the South meant that Black farmers’ interests 
were not protected.  
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New Communities, established in 1969, put cooperative values into action from the start. 
Shirley Sherrod says that she and the founders realized they needed to build something of 
their own in order to “use the skills they had to make life better.” 
 

They then designed New Communities as America’s first community land trust, and it was 
owned and operated by Black farmers. At almost 6,000 acres, it was the largest parcel of 
land owned by Black people in the whole country. 
 
The Office of Economic Opportunity promised New Communities money and gave them a 
planning grant. But protests from white neighbors convinced the governor at the time, Lester 
Maddox, to veto federal money that might benefit their project. 
 
Today, just 1% of rural land is owned by Black Americans. 
 
In 1997, Black farmers filed a class action suit against the USDA, Pigford v. Glickman. They 
alleged that the agency’s allocation of farm loans and aid between 1981 and 1996 was unfair. 
The USDA admitted to having discriminated against Black farmers and settled, agreeing to a 
payout of $1.2 billion in the first phase and over a billion in the second phase. “I was so busy 
helping farmers gather the information they needed for their claims to go to the lawyer,” 
Sherrod says. “I almost forgot about our loss.” New Communities filed its own claim in 1999. 
The hearings, appeals and reviews went on for a full decade. Finally, in 2009, New 
Communities was awarded $12 million.  
 
New Communities’ new start: 
Some of the original founders had scattered over the years, but Sherrod and others got busy 
finding land in the area of Albany, Georgia. They located an amazing property just outside 
the city limits: Cypress Pond Plantation, 1,638 acres once owned by the largest slaveholder 
and richest man in Georgia. He had owned nine plantations in total, but kept the largest 
number of enslaved people at Cypress Pond. “I had some problems with that, initially,” 
Sherrod admitted, “but I got past it, because I started thinking, what a statement for our 
people, that this property can go from a slave owner to descendants of slaves.” 
 

Pecan cultivation: 
At one point, most of the land had been planted with pecan trees, but when New 
Communities took over, only 85 acres of pecans remained.  
 
“We planted an additional 115 acres to make it 200 acres,” Sherrod says. “We have young 
trees that are really, really producing.” 
 
Last year, Equal Exchange bought all of their pecan halves and helped find a buyer for the 
pieces that are a result of the shelling process. Sherrod says their business is growing. 
“Without Equal Exchange, I am not sure of what we would have done because just like in the 
past, we would have been locked out of markets that actually would help bring in some 
income.” 
 
Equal Exchange was lucky enough to have Shirley Sherrod join us as honored guest and 
keynote speaker at our 2020 Summit. This article is heavily based on Sherrod’s address. And 
we’re proud to partner with the farmers of New Communities to support their efforts as a 
model for future change. We think more people should know their story. 
 
Please let us know your thoughts or suggestions. As always thanks for your support!!! 
 
Jackie Hull 608-576-7837; Karelyn Hopkins 608-577-3185; Coordinators for EX 
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FUNDRAISING WALK FOR NEUROFIBROMATOSIS 
After 2 years of being a virtual event, Walk 4 NF, a fund raising walk to benefit 
Neurofibromatosis (NF) will return as an in person event in Madison. 
 

It will be held on Saturday May 21 at Capitol Brewery, unlike the previous 10 events, I am 
stepping down as the lead volunteer, and will be taking a back seat to the planning of this 
year's event. 
 
I will however still be attempting to fund raise, I have set my goal for this year at $1,000. 
This is a very personal cause to me as my daughter and I both have this condition.  
 
Please consider helping me achieve my goal. You can access my donation page through this 
link: 
https://nfmidwest.rallybound.org/walk4nfmadison/TimEberle 
 
If you are not comfortable donating on line you can donate by check. 
 
Thank You for your consideration 
Tim Eberle 
Our last in person event in 2019, had about 220 participants and raised about $25,000 
 
 
 
 
 
NEUROFIBROMATOSIS FUNDRAISER THRU PAMPERED CHEF - April 3-18 

I love Pampered Chef kitchen products and thought you would, too! I'm hosting a Catalog 
Show, it’s so easy- you can shop for great products and place your order online. It's a simple 
way to get the quality Pampered Chef products that make cooking and entertaining easy and 
fun. Be sure to place your order before it closes. Let the fundraiser begin! Click the link 
below and order by April 18. 
 

Thank you Sabrina Jacobus 
http://www.pamperedchef.com/party/nf2022 

 

 
 
 

THE CROSSING CAMPUS MINISTRY 2022 GALA 
APRIL 30, 2022 - 6PM 

This is a once-a-year, formal event to bring all the supporters of The 
Crossing Campus Ministries to one place to share in an evening of story-
telling and fellowship. 
 
This is your chance to hear from The Crossing students about what 
campus ministry is like in today's world and to connect with Crossing 
alumni and other church and community members who care about 
nurturing young people in their faith journey. Questions can be sent to 
Mallory Yanchus at office@crossingministries.org. 

 
 

https://nfmidwest.rallybound.org/walk4nfmadison/TimEberle
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RIVER FOOD PANTRY 
The River is currently accepting 18-count egg cartons until further notice. Also, The River is 
NOT accepting clothing or household items. If you have items to donate, please check with 
either Agrace or Boomerang. You are welcome to drop off egg cartons, paper bags, non-
perishable food, or personal hygiene items at church. 

 
 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
Monona United Methodist Church will host a blood drive on Tuesday, May 17, 
1:00-6:00pm. Blood donors and volunteers are needed. Please contact the 
church office for more information. 

Volunteers Needed: 
• 2 volunteers at 12:15am to help unload 
• 2 volunteers, per shift 12:30 – 6:30pm  
 
General Donor Information: 
• At least 17 years old (16 with parental permission), General good health 
• Rapid Pass on the day of donation saves 15 minutes 
• Bring donor card or government ID 
• Power Red donation: type O, B- and A- 
• Questions on eligibility 1-866-236-3276 

 
 
 

HELP WANTED 

 
The church has a job opening for someone who has been pondering how United 
Methodists today could respond to the many social justice issues of our time from a 
Christian Perspective. While the United Methodist Social Principles are our guide to work 
toward a world that resembles what Jesus describes as the Kingdom of God, it is not easy. 
Surface understanding of each issue does not seem to be enough.   
 
So, “Church & Society” is looking for someone who could help the congregation access 
information about current ongoings nationally and statewide in the areas of Voting Rights, 
Criminal Justice, Racism, Immigration, and Environmental Justice. This volunteer position 
would involve weekly monitoring of two unbiased organizations, Wisdom and the League 
of Women Voters, and sending out notices to the church constituency about where to 
access details about the issues that our church is currently focusing on.   
 

If you are someone who likes to keep up with what is happening in our society today, why 
not help the rest of us gain better understanding of the social justice issues Jesus keeps 
calling us to respond to.   CH&SOC, Siv Goulding 
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AGRACE HOSPICECARE 
Volunteers in Dane County  
Agrace is seeking volunteers across Dane County to support its Madison-area thrift stores or 
visit with clients at the new Agrace Adult Day Center. Volunteer orientation will take place at 
Agrace’s Madison campus April 14, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Pre-registration is required. Call 
(608) 327-7163 or visit Agrace.org/ Volunteer to fill out an application. 
 
In-Person and Virtual Grief Support  
Agrace grief support specialists are offering one-on-one grief support, and in-person and 
virtual group grief support options:  
• One-on-one grief support is available in-person, by phone or video chat.  
• Bridges (in-person) meets at the Agrace Grief Support Center April 6 and 20, from 5:30 

p.m. to 7 p.m. 
• Bridges (virtual) meets online April 13 and 27, from 9:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. 
 
Pre-registration is required for all groups and appointments. For details, fees or to register, 
visit Agrace.org/GriefGroups or call (608) 327-7118.  
 
Adult Day Center Offers Daytime Care 
Do you care for or know an older adult who cannot stay alone all day? The new Agrace Adult 
Day Center in Madison gives seniors the reassurance and comfort of having others with them 
throughout the day. It’s especially helpful for people who have dementia or trouble with their 
memory. It’s a welcome break for family caregivers, too. Learn more at (608) 327-7303 or 
Agrace.org/AdultDayCenter. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.agrace.org/volunteer
http://www.agrace.org/griefgroups
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…FOR THE LOVE OF GOD’S CREATION… 
Test out this IMPOSSIBLE SLOPPY JOE 

 
IMPOSSIBLE BURGER 

12 Ounces Package Impossible Burger 
Over medium-high heat, sear Impossible Burger in a 2-3 quart-sauce pot, breaking up the 
burger and cooking until nicely browned. Turn off the heat, and set aside. 
 
SAUCE   You can use your favorite BBQ sauce or try this sauce: 

1/2 Cup Onion 
4 Cloves Garlic 
2 Teaspoons Vegetable Oil  
2 Tablespoons Tomato Paste 
1/2 Tablespoon Dry Mustard 
1/4 Cup Molasses 
1 Tablespoon Apple Cider Vinegar, more if needed 
1/2 Teaspoon Pepper 
1/8 Teaspoon Crushed Red Pepper  
1/2 Tablespoon Chili Powder 
1 Cup Ketchup 
15 oz. Can Tomato Sauce 
1 Cup Water (more or less, to obtain desired body) 
1/2 Teaspoon Salt 

Cook onion & garlic until soft and translucent, about 3 minutes. Whisk in chili powder, dry 
mustard, and tomato paste, cook for 1 minute. Whisk in other ingredients: ketchup, 
molasses, and apple cider vinegar, and bring to simmer and cook for approximately 10 
minutes. Season with salt & pepper. 
 
ADD THE COOKED IMPOSSIBLE BURGER TO THE SAUCE 
Over medium low heat, bring mixture to a simmer, then reduce the heat to low for serving. 
 
SERVE, SHARE, AND ENJOY! 

1 Cup Fried Onions 
6 Potato Buns 
Bread & Butter Pickles 

To serve, scoop desired amount of Impossible Sloppy Joe mixture onto a potato bun. Top 
with your favorite toppings or maybe fried onions and bread & butter pickles.  
 
Based on Impossible Foods’ recipe:  https://impossiblefoods.com/recipes/impossible-sloppy-
joe 
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General Fund Month Year to Date

Income 28,259$         51,842$         
General Operating Expenses 21,771           46,507           
Net Surplus (Shortfall) 6,488$      5,335$      

Cash Flow
February 28, 2022

 
 

 
 

STEWARDSHIP – INVITING OTHERS TO BE A PART 
“Ask, and it will be given to you; search, and you will find; knock, and the door will be 
opened.” ~ Matthew 7:7 
 
In his book Creating Generous Congregations, David Heetland tells a story about an 8-year-
old girl who often gave more than a tithe from her nickel and dime allowance. She once 
gave her grandmother 38 cents in small coins “for missions.” Her grandmother then asked 
her, “Do you want this to go for homeless people, hospitals in Africa, or buying fish to stock 
ponds to feed the hungry?”  
 
Her granddaughter replied, “Just a minute,” and returned shortly with 29 cents more, 
making a total of 67 cents to be divided three ways. She found each mission so important 
that her initial gift was instantly almost doubled so she could support all three.  
 
Too often, we worry that when we ask someone to support a ministry with either their time 
or their money, the request will be taken as pushy (at best) or offensive (at worst). And 
there are certainly people who would take it that way.  
 
On the other hand, I believe that not inviting people to support a ministry I’m excited about 
excludes them from being a part of something that may be transformational for them, and 
the people touched by the ministry.  
 
Finally, there are many people who are just waiting to be asked to be a part of something 
bigger than them. They may not be the first to raise their hands when a general invitation 
goes out but would love to be personally invited to be a part of what God is doing through 
the church. 
 

Rev. Jason Mahnke 
Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation, 888-903-9863 or www.wumf.org 
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The Life and Ministry of God’s People In Monona United Methodist Church 
April 2022 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
Newsletter Deadline April 24 Information arriving after the above date may not be in the May newsletter.  
Remember, you can FAX your article to 608-222-2395 or email to secretarymumc@sbcglobal.net 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 1 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
 

2 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 

3  
See schedule below 
8:30 Choir  
  Rehearsal 
11:30 Adult 
Sunday School 
 in-person & on 
zoom 

4 
 
6-8pm Girl 
Scout Troop 
 
 

5 
 
1:00 Staff Mtg 
 

6 
2-4pm Caregivr  
  Support-zoom 
3-5:30 Paper 
Moon Drama 
 
6:30 Confirmation 
6:30-8:00 El 
Libertador Bible 
Study-upstairs 

7 
1:00 Zoom 
Church / Society  
 
 
6:30 Trustees- 
  in person and  
  on Zoom 
  
 

8 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
3-9pm Paper 
Moon Drama, 
plus set night 
 

9 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 
9am Men’s Grp 
Breakfast-
Monona Garden 
  

10 
See schedule below 
Palm Sunday 
8:30 Choir  
  Rehearsal 
11:15 VBS  
   Meeting 
11:30 Adult 
Sunday School 
in-person & on 
zoom 

11 
11am   
  Hilltoppers 
 
5:30-7pm Girl 
Scout Troop 
 

12 
9:30-12:15  
  NewBridge  
Foot Clinic F.H. 
1:00 Staff Mtg 
 
7:00 Stephen 
Ministry-Zoom 
  

13 
12:30Friendship  
Circle to Second 
Harvest  
 
6:30-8:00 El 
Libertador Bible 
Study-upstairs 

14 
Maundy  
  Thursday  
 
1:00 Faith Cr at 
Anna Mae’s 
 
7pm Worship 

15 
Good Friday 
  12-12:30pm  
   Worship 
 
3-4:30pm Girl 
Scout Troop-
Hall 
 

16 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 

17 
See schedule below 
Easter Sunday 
8:30 Choir/Bell  
  Rehearsal 
 

18 
Pastor Paul 
Vacation thru 
April 24 
 
 
 

19 
9:30-12:15  
  NewBridge  
Foot Clinic F.H. 
 
6:30 Finance- 
  Zoom 

20 
10-11am RSVP 
Knit/Stitch-hall 
 
6:30-8:00 El 
Libertador Bible 
Study-upstairs 

21 
 
1:00 Zoom 
Church / Society  
 

22 
 
 

23 
 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 
 

24 
Newsletter Ddln 
8:30 Choir  
  Rehearsal 
11:30 Adult 
Sunday School 
in-person & on 
zoom  
2 Read / Meet 

25 
10am-3pm  
  Monona  
  Quilters-F.H 
5:30-7pm Girl 
Scout Troop 
7:00 Stephen 
Ministry-Zoom 

26 
9:30-12:15  
  NewBridge  
Foot Clinic F.H. 
1:00 Staff  Mtg 
 
6:30 Ad Council- 
  Zoom   

27 
 
6:30 Confirmation  
6:30-8:00 El 
Libertador Bible 
Study-upstairs 

28 
 
 
6:30 SPRC-  
     Zoom 

29 
 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
 

30 
 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
10am-3pm 
Zoom workshop 
in Fellowship 
Hall 

 SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
 9:00 Sunday School for children 
10:00 Worship   
11:00 Fellowship 
 1:00 El Libertador Worship in Spanish 
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MONONA UNITED METHODIST CHURCH        
606 NICHOLS ROAD          
MONONA, WI    53716         
            
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED       
            
The HILLTOP HERALD is produced monthly for distribution to  
the members and friends of Monona United Methodist Church. 
 
Monona UMC Church office  222-1633 (Fax 222-2395);  
Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Homepage  www.mononaunitedmethodistchurch.org 
Pastor Paul Johnsen  920-246-2855 pjohnsen58@gmail.com  
Kay – secretarymumc@sbcglobal.net  
Mark – markbmumc@gmail.com  
Worship 10:00am 
 
APRIL 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOLY WEEK 
 

Palm Sunday, April 10, 10am 
 
 
Maundy Thursday, April 14, 7:00pm 
Communion Service  
 
 
Good Friday, April 15. 12 Noon 
“A Service of Prayer and Contemplation” 
 
 
Easter Sunday Services, April 17, 10am 
Worship Service with the Adult Choir and Handbell 
Choir 
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